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2017 School Development Days 
 
 
 

Principal Report 
 
Every year we talk about how busy the start to 
the school year has been. Once again I am 
delighted to report a very smooth start to the 
school year with the school being fully staffed 
with expert teachers and support staff, merit 
selected last year, to motivate and engage 
students in learning and support their personal 
wellbeing. 
 
Our Year 7 students have quickly adjusted to 
the demands of secondary schooling. Students are enthusiastic about 
the new subjects on their timetable, making new friends and value the 
independence they have around the school.  All new parents should 
now have their personal log in for Connect, where they can track their 
childôs performance and receive communication from teachers. If you 
are experiencing difficulties accessing Connect please call the school. 
I encourage all parents to make early contact with teachers if you 
would like to discuss your childôs progress or have any concerns ad-
dressed. Thank you to the significant number of parents who have 
sent in emails and called teachers about how happy their child is at 
Ocean Reef. 
 

School Results   -    Year 12  2016 
I am proud to announce outstanding Year 12 results. For the first time 
in over 7 years Ocean Reef SHS has been named in the top 50 West-
ern Australian Certificate of Education (WACE) and Median ATAR 
schools in the state. Our WACE results were 97.3, placing Ocean 
Reef in the top 12 public schools in the state. The state average was 
89%, while like schools were 91%. Every student who left Ocean Reef 
SHS last year did so with a formal qualification (Certificate 11 or high-
er and/or an ATAR score above 55) and a clear pathway into further 
training, employment or university. Our attainment rate was therefore 
100%. 

Karon Brookes 
Principal  

2017 School Holidays and Term Dates 

 

TERM 1 2017 EVENT 

Wednesday 15 March 
Year 9, 11 & 12 Parent Teacher  
Interviews (1.15-6.30pm) 

Friday 17 March Greatest Shave Free Dress Day 

Tuesday 21 March Year 7 2018 Parent Information Evening 

HOLIDAY PERIOD 8 April ð 23 April 

TERM 2 2017 EVENT 

Monday 24 April 
Pupil Free Day (School Development 
Day) 

Tuesday 25 April ANZAC Day Public Holiday 

Wednesday 26 April Students Commence Term 2 

Wednesday 3 May 
Year 7, 8 & 10 Parent Teacher  
Interviews (1.15-6.30pm) 

Tuesday 9 May Year 10 Lightning Carnival 

Tuesday 9 - Thursday 
11 May 

NAPLAN 

Friday 12 May Year 7 2018 Marine & SEAC testing 

Monday 15 ï Friday 26 
May 

Year 11/12 Semester 1 Exams 

Monday 29 May ï 
Thursday 1 June 

Year 10 Semester 1 Exams 

Wednesday 31 May Year 9 Lightning Carnival 

Monday 5 June WA Day Public Holiday 

Period Start Finish 

Term 1 Wednesday 1 February 
2017 

Friday 7 April 2017 

School 
Holidays 

Saturday 8 April 2017 Tuesday 25 April 2017 

Term 2 Wednesday 26 April 
2017 

Friday 30 June 2017 

School 
Holidays 

Saturday 1 July 2017 Sunday 16 July 2017 

Term 3 Monday 17 July 2017 Friday 22 September 
2017 

School 
Holidays 

Saturday 23 September 
2017 

Sunday 8 October 2017 

Term 4 Monday 9 October 2017 Thursday 14 Decem-
ber 2017 

School 
Holidays 

Friday 15 December 2017 Sunday 28 January 
2018 

Term 2 Monday 24 April 

Term 4 Friday 3 November 

Term 4 Friday 15 December 



Our Median ATAR also improved significantly from 67.6 in 2015 to 
73.3 in 2016. The focus of the new business plan remains on further 
improving our ATAR school performance. I congratulate students on 
their achievements, many of them have returned to let teachers know 
about the university or TAFE course they are enrolled in for 2017. We 
wish them every success and we will be tracking their future success 
with interest.  I wanted to acknowledge the dedication and commit-
ment of our teachers; these results are a reflection of their efforts. 
Ocean Reef SHS is blessed to have a team that work together always 
in the best interest of students, ensuring a quality education for your 
child. 
 

School Business Plan 
 
Over the past months the school in consultation with School Board 
have been developing the new Business Plan 2017-2019. We are in 
our final stages of drafting the plan and it will be available to our com-
munity prior to the end of term. The Business Plan articulates the 
vision for the school over the next three years and will guide the 
school to further improvement in overall school performance.  
 
Karon Brookes, Principal 

The ORSHS School Board 
 
 
The ORSHS is a supportive decision-making group and represent the 
wider community in many of the directions and decisions in which the 
school is required to make. In general the functions of the School 
Board are to:- 
 

§ Review the objectives of the school 

§ Evaluate the schoolôs performance in achieving its objectives 

§ Formulate codes of conduct for students at the school 

§ Determine a dress code for the students 

§ Promote the school in the district 

§ Approve charges and contributions levied by the school 
 
Every newsletter we will be profiling a few current School Board mem-
bers highlighting their skills and expertise they provide as well as an 
insight into what they contribute within the wider community.   
 
Paul Blomley ð Parent Representative and School Board Chair 
 
I am married to Kathryn and I have four children. Georgie and Robyn 
are at Beaumaris Primary School, Andrew at Ocean Reef Senior High 
School and Kate has now left education and works in a lawyerôs office 
in the city. We emigrated from the UK in 2009 and moved straight into 
Ocean Reef where we love living due to its proximity to the sea and 
love the close location of shops and cinemaôs etc. I am a Financial 
Adviser and owner of Precept Financial Services. I am an active mem-
ber of the community and am the Chair of both Beaumaris Primary 
School Board and the Ocean Reef Senior High School Board.  
 
I am on the Board to assist the School Management team in making 
Ocean Reef the best school it can be and to help every student get 
access to the best education we are able to provide. I am keen to 
assist the school in delivering the Ocean Reef School Business Plan. 
This Plan sets out the goals for the school over the next three years 
and I will work with other members of the Board in ensuring the Busi-
ness Plan is achieved for the benefit of all. 
 
Catherine Smith ð Community Representative 
 
My family and I emigrated from the UK in 2009 and live in Joondalup, 
having spent the first two and a half years living and working in Collie  

down in the South West. I am a Primary Music Specialist and my hus-
band Chris is a Primary Associate Principal. We both however have 
many yearsô experience of teaching high school in the UK. We have 
two boys who are both at Ocean Reef SHS. I joined the Board as I am 
passionate about education as well as being an interested parent. My 
role is to work productively with other Board members to help the 
school set targets to achieve the best possible outcomes for all stu-
dents. 

Nominations to the School Board 
 
Over the past 6 months the School Board has been reflecting on the 
outstanding contribution community representatives have made 
towards enhancing opportunities for our students. 
 
The School Board are seeking to expand community representation 
on the board to include representatives with knowledge, skills and 
experience in the following areas:- 
 

¶ TAFE or Registered Training Provider (RTO) 

¶ Careers and/or Human Resources 

¶ Community Agency (charity, youth services, mental health 
services etc.) 

 
If you are interested in nominating as a community representative 
please contact Karon Brookes on 9307 0222. 

Vice Principal Report  
 
Term one is rapidly drawing to an end. Parents should have received 
enough previous information from staff at our school so that they are 
well aware of how your child is progressing.  If you are still not too 
sure I would suggest that you contact our teaching staff to discuss this 
further. 
 
Communication ï our parents are important partners in assisting 
their child to learn and achieve at school. When quality communication 
occurs between parents and teachers, students are more likely to be 
successful.  Last  year we introduced Connect software and we plan 
to continue to use this as an important vehicle to communicate with 
our parents. I encourage our parents to be regular users of Connect. 
Other important means of communication include our website, the 
facebook page, email and the school sign. 
 
Attendance - the biggest factor in getting success out of school is 
turning up. If your child attends less than 90% of the time, your child 
has a significant risk of under achieving at school. An attendance rate 
of 85% over 6 years at school means they miss almost a  whole year 
of learning ï it is not hard to imagine what impact this has on their 
potential achievement.  
 
Teacher Development ï at Ocean Reef Senior High School we be-
lieve that it is essential that our teachers continue to develop their 
skills in classroom instruction. Although we have highly talented teach-
ers we know that better teachers contribute to improved student learn-
ing. This year we will be holding professional workshops for teachers 
in the areas of technology, literacy, use of data, positive behaviour 
support and whole school pedagogy. All teachers will experience three 
one hour workshops each term for the whole year. In recent years our 
school results compared to like schools have significantly improved. 
We believe that these professional learning sessions will continue to 
improve the skills of our teachers so that we can achieve the targets in 
our 2017 ï 2019 Business Plan. 



Parent Interviews - Parent-Teacher interviews will be held for Year 9, 
11 and 12 students on Wednesday 15th March 2017 from 1.15pm to 
6.30pm. Parent interviews for the other year groups will take place in 
week two of term two on Wednesday, 3rd May. 
 
All parents in Year 9, 11 and 12 are welcome to make bookings, how-
ever, in particular we would like to see  parents of students who are 
not making satisfactory progress. Parents should have been informed 
previously (in the first 5 weeks) if their child was not making satisfacto-
ry progress in the various learning areas. To ensure there are no sur-
prises we encourage all parents to logon to Connect to check student 
achievement. Details are available on our website for first time users. 
 
For parent interviews we are using an internet-based booking system 
called Parent Teacher On-Line (PTO). When making bookings, if you 
see this symbol displayed alongside the class name when 
you logon to PTO, it means this teacher recommends that you 
book an interview.  
 
The system will be open for bookings from 8th March (6.00pm) to 14th 
March (9.00pm). All interviews will be of 10 minutes duration. Using 
this system you will be able to book the interview times that suit you 
best from any internet-connected computer. Please call the school 
office on 9307 0222, during school hours, if you do not have access to 
the internet. 
 
Warren Smith, Vice Principal 

Lower School Report 
 
Welcome to a new exciting academic year.  
 
As we welcome back all of our students to another  year of their learn-
ing journey, I would like to particularly welcome our new students to 
the school. We  have celebrated this new start with a welcome BBQ 
for all, and an opportunity to engage with some key tools which we 
use for communication here at Ocean Reef Senior High School.  Our 
students are very fortunate to have access to  óYour Tutorô. The mo-
ment a student gets óstuckô needs homework help, essay feedback, or 
revision support, they can connect online in just a few clicks to a 
friendly expert who can take them through the problem step by step 
via typed chat, or provide quick, detailed feedback on a written docu-
ment, to help improve their writing.  The experienced Your Tutor  tu-
tors are trained to take into consideration students specific questions, 
previous learning and current skill level.  
 
All students have now  been issued with their 2017 Activation code 
from school and must first activate their account here: yourtutor-
com.au/start.  
 
Our other main form of communication is CONNECT. In order to en-
sure that our communication reaches you, it is essential that all stu-
dent details are up to date. If you have changed your mobile/phone 
number, address or email please do let us know.  You can also keep 
up to date by downloading the CONNECT app onto your smartphone.  
 
There has been much already happening around school and we look 
forward to continuing to support our students and community through-
out the year.  
 
If you have any questions or queries, please do not hesitate to contact 
school directly. We greatly appreciate parental support and look for-
ward to continuing to work with you.  
 
Debra Unwin Lower School Deputy 

New Boundary Security Fencing 
 
Works to install a new security boundary fence commenced on the 20 
February and will take around 4 / 5 weeks to complete. Feedback from 
consultation with the School Board, Parent & Community Association 
and local residents was positive and the new fence line will assist in 
ensuring student and staff safety / security during school hours and 
after school for buildings is improved. The location of the fence does 
not limit public access to our school oval or the various community 
groups who hire our facilities.  
 
Additional improvements and changes are also planned for our main 
school entrance and car park. The School Board, Parent & Community 
Association and local residents have raised concerns about addre-
ssing access via Venturi Drive through the car park and vehicles driv-
ing over or parking on the grass verge which impacts the safety of our 
students and  pedestrians crossing the car park to bus facilities in 
addition to increasing traffic hazards along adjoining footpaths. Chang-
es will include the introduction of a one way system to limit traffic ac-
cess, signage and designated pedestrian crossing zones. 
 
The City of Joondalup have also confirmed further road and verge 
improvements will also be completed in late 2017 to Herreshoff Ram-
ble to also address unauthorised vehicles crossing highway verges 
and parking in an around the school bus zone.  
 
Student safety in and around the school is a priority. 
 

School Parking 
 
The City of Joondalup have provided information leaflets for parents 
and local members of the community regarding good practise for traf-
fic and parking in and around school zones. They wish to raise aware-
ness of parking concerns and potential infringements they may apply. 
Whilst the majority of our community members are very considerate to 
the difficulties of traffic management and parking limitations at our 
school we want to support circulation of this information which is at-
tached over the page. 
 

Consent 2 Go - New procedure for student excursions and 
school events 
 
Consent 2 Go is a new software package the 
school is utilising to assist with streamlining com-
munication, information and compliance require-
ments associated with students attendance at 
school events or excursions. This new software is 
cloud based and complies with industry and De-
partment of Education encryption for data protec-
tion. It will replace the need to send home paper-
work for excursions and trips which will limit the 
need to repeat information whilst ensuring you can review and update 
any changes to information at any time. Parents and staff can keep 
each other informed whilst providing a convenient option to review 
information, provide consent and make payment where require in one 
simple process on line. Access to the system will be via email notifica-
tions and does not require the need to download any App. Trials of the 
new software will commence during this term and where parents expe-
rience any problems with email links or need support further advice 
and assistance will be available from our reception team. 
 
Should anyone require further information about the above, please 
feel free to contact Jayne Dawson ï Manager Corporate Services on 
9307 0222.  
 
Jayne Dawson, Manager Corporate Services 



Student Achievements 
 
Congratulations to Baillie-Rose 
Keenan (Year 11) on being 
selected to represent Australia 
in the U23ôs Asian Pacific Lacrosse Championship to be held in Japan 
and South Korea in June 2017. At 16 years of age Baillie-Rose is one 
of the youngest selected for the team ï an amazing achievement. 
 
Congratulations to Brendan Keilar (Year 12) for being selected to rep-
resent Western Australia in the State MTB Nationals in March. Riding 
in the Western Australian colours is a great achievement and is proof 
of his hard work and training. We wish Brendan all the best.  



VET Report 
 
The Vocational Education Training (VET) programs have once again 
started for year 10, 11 and 12 students. Teachers have been setting 
up the classroom óConnectô information to assist students to achieve 
the standards for these courses and access curriculum from home. 
The school is again offering a wide-range selection of certificate 
courses for students within the school.  In 2016, 219 year 12 students 
made excellent use of their completed certificate 2 courses to achieve 
the requirements of the Western Australian Certificate of Education 
(WACE).  
 
This year students are also once again accessing training courses 
outside the school at North Metropolitan TAFE and other Registered 
Training Organisations (RTOôs) one or two days a week. These cours-
es prepare students in pre-apprenticeships and other vocational  

pathways linked to their career aspirations. It is important that they 
attend all scheduled training days and inform the training organisation 
and the school when they are unable to attend. It is essential that they 
maintain their work standards in all school programs to achieve the 
WACE. Accessing the course materials in óConnectô, regular communi-
cation with their teachers and a commitment to their study will assist 
them to maintain high standards throughout their course.  
 
We wish all the students the best in their chosen course. If students or 
parents have questions or concerns about these courses, please con-
tact the VET & WPL office at school to discuss these issues. 
 
Leon Macfarlane, VET Coordinator 

Year 12 School Ball 
 
The Year 12 Ball was held at Joondalup Resort on Thursday 2nd 
March. This yearôs theme was óCasino Royaleô and the ballroom 
looked amazing decked out in red and black. It was a great night 
attended by a large number of staff and students. Everyone in attend-
ance had an amazing time dancing the night away. All students 
looked fantastic in their Ball attire and many made a grand en-
trance. Lucinda Boulter managed to arrive on a horse accompanied 
by a knight!  
 
It was difficult for the staff to choose the student award winners but 
this year they were; 
 

Best Dancers ï Sylvan Hagmann & Bryanna Ramos 
 
Best Dressed in Bond theme ï Jordan Bock & Molly Kavanagh 
 
Belle and Beau ï Jack Ewing & Madeli Bester 
 
I would personally like to thank Keti DôAngelo, Melissa Grey and the 
2017 Ball committee for all of their hard work in making the night very 
memorable. 
 
Please see some of the awesome pictures taken on the night over 
the page. 
 
Belinda Hall, Senior School Deputy 



 

 

Academic Students Rewarded 
Principalõs List Awards 
 
It was an absolute privilege to coordinate the Principalôs List Award 
ceremony on Wednesday evening 8th March in the English Activity 
Area. This ceremony was hosted to acknowledge the exceptional 
performance of our highest achievers of Semester 2, 2016  at Ocean 
Reef Senior High School. The Principalôs List Awards are only for the 
students who have achieved the highest results in the general sub-
jects ð Maths, English, Science, Humanities and Social Science, and 
SEAC. The top student overall across all subjects is rewarded with the 
DUX award.  
 
We had a wonderful group of guest speakers who graduated Ocean 
Reef Senior High School last year; Alanah Carter, Aznita Azman-
Arshad and Emanuel Paduraru. They each gave informative and in-
spirational speeches on their experiences at Ocean Reef Senior High 
School, offering advice for our current students with their own interpre-
tation of life outside of school.  It was wonderful to hear about the new 
chapters in their lives and how Alanah, Aznita and Emanuel have 
grown since graduating.  
 
Our Principal, Karon Brookes, Jan Norberger (MLA member for 
Joondalup), Peter Howman (Head of HASS), Debra Unwin (Lower 
School Deputy), Warren Smith (Vice Principal) represented our De-
partments with a few words on the course content and student suc-
cesses and also spoke a few words to acknowledge the outstanding 
achievements of our students.  
 
Congratulations to the students for their academic results for Semes-
ter Two, 2016. 
 
Jesse Millea, Lower School Coordinator 


